RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL
REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2014/1090                       DECISION DATE: 20 May 2015
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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Conversion of barns to two dwellings with garages, creation of garden areas, replacement garage for farmhouse and installation of package treatment plant

	AT:
	Little Dudlands Farm Rimington Lane Rimington Clitheroe BB7 4EA

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal is considered contrary to Key Statements DS1, DS2 and policies DMG2, DMG3 and DMH3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Adopted Version) in that the approval would lead to the creation of new dwellings in the open countryside without sufficient justification which would cause harm to the development strategy for the borough.  It is further considered that the approval of this application would lead to an unsustainable form of development in a location that does not benefit from local services or facilities, placing further reliance on the private motor-vehicle contrary to the NPPF presumption in favour of sustainable development.


	2
	The proposal, by virtue of the extent of proposed residential curtilage and the likely visual impact of associated domestic paraphernalia such as sheds, washing lines, children's play equipment and fence lines would represent an urban encroachment into the area to the detriment of the character and appearance of the defined open countryside.  It is therefore considered contrary to Policies DMG1 and DMH3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Adopted Version).


	3
	The proposed development would result in the creation of two dwellings in an unsustainable location which would create a harmful precedent for the acceptance of other similar unjustified proposals without sufficient justification which cumulatively would have an adverse impact on the implementation of the Development Strategy, as adopted within the Ribble Valley Core Strategy, contrary to the interests of the proper planning of the area in accordance with core principles and policies of the NPPF.
P.T.O.

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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